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Dear Friends, 
As your representative in the New York State Legislature, from 
January to June I work diligently in Albany every week to 
protect the most vulnerable in our community. The month of 
March is very important because it is when we determine the 
money placed in the budget for an array of initiatives and 
programs. In this session, I worked alongside many of my 
colleagues and strongly advocated for families in our 
community by investing in education, tackling the opioid crisis 
and protecting our city’s affordable housing and public 
transportation.  

I will continue to work diligently on behalf of my community.  As 
always, my dedicated staff and I are here to serve the needs of 
the residents of Claremont, Concourse, Highbridge, Mount 
Eden and Morris Heights communities of The Bronx. 

Please look out for the many events and resources hosted by 
my office for the enrichment and progress of our community! 
Sincerely, 

Hon. Latoya Joyner 

Member of Assembly 

77th Assembly District, Bronx County 

Visit My Community 
Office 

910 Grand Concourse,
Suite 1JK,  

Bronx, NY, 10451
718-538-2000

Mon - Thur: 10am-6pm
Friday : 10am-5pm

joynerl@nyassembly.gov

    @JOINJOYNER

facebook.com/AMLatoyaJoyner
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Reports to the People!
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Assemblywoman Joyner Holds 4th Annual Women’s History 
Month Wellness Celebration 

BRONX, N.Y. - Assemblywoman Latoya Joyner held a celebration of 
Women’s  History  month  to  give  our  community  an  action  packed 
afternoon and honor local  leaders who deserve to be recognized as 
women of distinction. 

The Wellness Celebration included yoga, meditation, massage therapy, 
fun activities for the children and the SEBNC Dance Troupe which 
presented the Assemblywoman with a surprise award for her service.
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Women of Distinction Art Contest
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  Our proud students received their certificates of merit and medals. 

The students who participated in Assemblywoman Joyner’s  Women of Distinction Art Contest were 
honored at the wellness event. Our children went above and beyond to honor the women who inspire 
them. Great art work we received included drawings, poems, collages and paintings. Submissions were 
received from P.S. 311 Lucero Elementary School, New Millennium Bronx Academy of the Arts,    P.S. 325 
Urban  Science  Academy,  P.S.  443  The  Family  School,  Highbridge  Green  School,  New York  French 
American Charter School, P.S. 73, CIS 303X, Claremont International High School, Community Garden 
of Learning and Discovery Pre-K Center, Family -2-Family Community Project and Highbridge House 
Tenant Association.
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Honoring Our Women of Distinction

Ms. Josephine Ofili

Josephine  Ofili  is  the  Bronx  Borough  President  Appointee  to  Community  Education 
Council (CEC), District 9. She sits on the Executive Board of Directors of La Peninsula 
Head Start Community Organization as a Recording Secretary. Ms. Ofili is also a Parent 
Leader  with  New Settlement  Apartments  (NSA)  Parent  Action  Committee  (PAC),  a 
multicultural  group  of  concerned  parents  and  community  members  dedicated  to 
improving the quality of education in New York City public schools. She is part of the 
NSA Parent group that is working with the Superintendent of District 9 and the DOE to 
improve parent engagement for the large and growing diverse populations in our school 
communities, and was one of the contributors to NSA PAC’s District 9 New Teachers’ 
Curriculum Training Manual, titled: ‘Building Family-School Alliances for Effective Parent 
Engagement: A Training Manual by Parents for Teachers’.  She is also a member of the 
Parent Caucus of Lunch 4 Learning, an organization which fought for and won universal 
free lunch for all students in the public school system, regardless of income.

Ms. Ofili has been President of Parent/Teacher Associations at PS 88x, PS 35x, and Mott 
Hall Science and Technology Academy (MS 454x), a showcase International Baccalaureate 
school. She has served as Co-President of District 9 Presidents’ Council and was named 
Community Education Council (CEC) District 9 ‘Parent of the Year’ for the 2010-2011 
School Year.

Her role as a Volunteer and/or Parent Leader over the past several years has provided Ms. 
Ofili with tremendous insights and valuable experiences. Her goal is to ensure that parents 
have a voice in their children’s education and that their voices are heard.



Newsletter, Volume 4                                     April 2018 

 

Page 5

Rev. Taitt currently serves as the Senior Pastor of the Highbridge Community Church 
in the Bronx, NY.  She was born and raised in Selma Alabama where as a young teen 
she participated in the Civil  Rights movement and the final march from Selma to 
Montgomery in 1965.  In 1968 she moved to New York to pursue a nursing degree but 
it wasn’t long before realizing that God had other plans.  

With more than 20 years experience providing service to underserved communities, 
Rev.  Taitt  has  held  various  leadership  administrative  positions,  which  include  the 
NYC  Housing  Preservation  and  Development,  the  NYC  Neighborhood 
Entrepreneur’s Program and Legal Services. 

Rev.  Taitt  obtained  a  Bachelor’s  of  Arts  in  Elementary  Education  from Brooklyn 
College, a Master of Professional Services from Alliance Theological Seminary and a 
Master of Divinity from New Brunswick Theological Seminary.                                                                                                  

As a community activist and advocate for social justice, Rev. Taitt is committed to 
creating programs and providing support that will assist in improving the quality of 
life for Bronx residents.  She serves as Chairperson of the Highbridge Neighborhood 
Community Center, a not-for profit organization created by Highbridge Community 
Church to provide tutoring and additional educational programs for youth and adults 
in the Bronx.  Rev. Taitt also serves as a member of the General Synod Council of the 
Reformed  Church  in  America,  Western  Theological  Seminary  Board  of  Trustees, 
Children’s Haven, Inc., serving the children of incarcerated parents.

Honoring Our Women of Distinction

 Rev. Cora W. Taitt, M.Div., MPS  
(Third person, in purple )
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State Budget Victories  

Protecting  NYCHA Tenants  -  Assemblywoman  Joyner  has  been  a  strong  advocate  for  the     
provision of  much needed funds for the New York City Housing Authority (NYCHA).  “Eighty 
percent of NYCHA residents were without heat at some point between October 1 and January 22. 
This is outrageous, no one should have to withstand freezing temperatures inside their apartments 
and endure this kind of living conditions. Safe and affordable housing is a right”, Assemblywoman 
Joyner  said.  The  budget  provides  $250  million  for  NYCHA to  make  capital  repairs,  including 
replacing and updating equipment. Heating systems must be fixed accordingly. 

Enhancing Mass Transit - New York City runs on public transportation. Thousands  of New 
Yorkers heavily rely on bus and subway services to get around the city. The 2018-2019 budget 
allocates $836 million to make emergency repairs, enhance subway performance and reduce the 
overcrowding of buses. “Bus services are a vital mode of transportation for the residents of District 
77th. This funding will help increase the number of buses running at a given time to reduce 
overcrowding and improve our resident’s bus riding experience”, Assemblywoman Joyner said. 

Opioid Crisis - “It is our duty to allocate funds for the treatment and prevention of the opioid 
crisis destroying our youth”, Assemblywoman Joyner said. “Although the opioid crisis is not talked 
about much, our youth is in real danger. Reports show that more young lives have been lost to 
opioids misused than lives lost in the Vietnam War”. This 2018-2019 state budget, the Assembly 
allocated $ 350 millions to address the heroin and opioid crisis.

Seniors- The budget protects access to quality healthcare for our seniors by restoring $13.9 
million in hospital and nursing home cuts that were proposed by the Governor. 

SCRIE- The state budget protects seniors from being hurt by the high cost of housing by 
maintaining the current SCRIE eligibility rules so that seniors making less than $50,000  per 
year will continue to qualify for this vital program.   

Veterans - Seniors who have served our country in the military will receive additional support 
under the FY 2018-19 state budget. The budget extends the Hire a Veteran Tax credit for two 
more years and provides $1.96  million  for community initiatives such as the Veterans Justice 
Project, and the Helmets to Hardhats and Warrior Salute programs.   

Albany,  N.Y.  -  During  this  State 
Budget  session,  Assemblywoman 
Joyner (D-Bronx 77th AD),  worked 
alongside many of her colleagues to 
solidify a budget that would ensure 
the  continued  development  of  our 
families and community. Among the   
various  Fiscal  Year  2018-2019  state 
budget victories:
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State Budget Victories  

Education-  “Our  children’s  success  can  only  be 
possible if we are committed to invest more in them. 
Schools would have a positive impact in students by 
creating  safe  spaces  where  children  can  deal  with 
emotional issues”, Assemblywoman Joyner said.

The  2018-19 state budget builds on Assemblywoman Joyner's commitment to ensuring that every 
student receives quality education by increasing state funding by  $914  million over last year. That 
includes a $618  million increase in Foundation Aid and a $50 million increase in state funding for 
high-need  schools  -  including  struggling  schools,  and  schools  with  a  large  number  of  homeless 
students and large numbers of English Language Learners (ELLs). 

Bi-lingual Education -   Receives a significant amount of additional support with a $2.8 million 
increase in support for students facing language barriers, as well as $2 million for bi-lingual education 
grants and $770,000 for training programs to increase the number of teachers providing bi-lingual and 
multi-lingual education. 

Supporting Higher Education -  The 2018-19  state budget  also invests  heavily  in  SUNY and 
CUNY schools. It restores $902,000 for CUNY, to Child Care Centers. $2.5  million to the CUNY 
Accelerated  Study  in  AssociateProgram (ASAP).  $118  million  to  support  27,000  students  in  the 
Excelsior  Scholarship  Program.  It  also  restores  $ 2  million  to  Advanced  Technology  Training. 
Information Networking (ATTAIN) labs and  increases  $5  million for Educational Opportunity 
Centers (EOCs).

Helping Our Neighbors in Puerto Rico and the Virgen Islands - This 2018-2019 state budget 
the State Assembly also allocated $350,000  to help non-profit organizations at the forefront of the 
islands’ rebuilding reintegration efforts. 

Assemblywoman  Joyner  is  a  leading 
advocate  on  the  issue  of   Maternal 
Mortality: “Black women make up 42% of 
maternal  deaths,”  Assemblywoman  Latoya 
Joyner  said.  “This  is  outrageous  and  we 
must  get  to  work  and  establ ish  the 
necessary measures to stop the health crisis 
that threatens the lives of so many women 
of  color.”   Focusing  on  improving  health 
outcomes,  Assemblywoman Joyner secured 
$ 2 5 0 , 0 0 0  for  the  Safe  Motherhood 
Initiative  as  part  of  the  current  state 
budget.  Assemblywoman  Joyner  has  also 
introduced  legislation,  Assembly  Bill A . 
1 0 3 4 6  to  create  a  Maternal  Mortality 
Review Board. 

http://assembly.state.ny.us/leg/?bn=A10346
http://assembly.state.ny.us/leg/?bn=A10346
http://assembly.state.ny.us/leg/?bn=A10346
http://assembly.state.ny.us/leg/?bn=A10346
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GET INVOLVED!!!!!!!!
        

     Assemblywoman Joyner treasures parent’s  involvement in their children’s education.

Vacant Community Education Council (CEC 9) Seats  

Community Education Council (CEC 9) has several vacancies on 
the council and is seeking  parent leaders to fill in these seats; one seat 
includes a parent of an English Language Learner (ELL) student. This 
is a great opportunity for parents to further educate themselves, raise 
awareness throughout the community and be equipped to  advocate 
not only for their own children, but also for all children.  ADD 2 PICs

Parents interested in applying can be emailed the application     
form by requesting one to the following email address:  
                
                                                        cdiaz8@schools.nyc.gov  

mailto:cdiaz8@schools.nyc.gov
mailto:cdiaz8@schools.nyc.gov
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FREE Immigration Screening

          

Sauti Yetu: 3pm-5pm on Wednesdays 

Assemblywoman  

                      offers 

Assemblywoman Latoya Joyner is pleased to announce FREE 
immigration screenings for Bronx families. Legal professionals 
from Bronx Legal Services and Sauti Yetu Center for African 
Women and Families will be available in her Community Office 
at 910 Grand Concourse, Suite 1JK (btwn E. 162nd and E. 163rd 
Streets) on a monthly basis 

Please call 718-538-2000 to set up your appointment if you require immigration assistance 

Assemblywoman Latoya 
Joyner’s Community Office 
910 Grand Concourse, 
Suite 1JK  
Bronx, N.Y. 10451 
Tel: 718-538-2000 
Fax: 718-538-3128 

Bronx Legal Services : 3pm-5pm on Fridays 
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Every month Assemblywoman Latoya Joyner hosts Free Housing Legal 
Services and Tenant Support Services in her Community Office.  

In coordination with New York City's Tenant Support Unit, tenant support 
specialists are on hand every 1st and 3rd Thursday, from 11 AM-3 PM. 
This effort will focus on helping tenants with concerns and issues 
related to harassment, purposeful denial of essential services, 
overcharges and possible eviction. 

Also, legal services are provided by the Neighborhood Association for 
Inter-Cultural Affairs (NAICA) and are available every 2nd and 4th 
Thursday from 3 PM-6 PM to assist with your legal housing issues. Please 
call to set up an appointment. 

For more information, please see flyers or call the Assemblywoman's 
Community Office at 718-538-2000 

Regular Resources
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Housing Resources
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Housing Resources
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